
 

USATF Niagara Executive Committee Meeting 

May 19, 2025 

President Don Lawrence call the meeting of the Executive Committee together at 8:03 pm EST .  

The following members of the Executive Committee were present:  Don Lawrence, Rozanne 

Redlinski, Jacky Mendes, Danielle Anderson, Kathy McLymond,  Lexi Lindamer,  Eric Boyce,  

Jason Henderson, Kelsey Ryan and Mike Nier. 

The minutes of the April meeting were approved as prepared. 

President’s report:  Personally, the end of April means PENN Relays Time. It’s an amazingly 
efficiently 
managed track meet. All Officials (125) are not paid but receive a coveted Red Penn Relays cap! 
I lead a Team of USA Race Walkers to Warsaw Poland for the RK Warsaw RW Cup. Amazing city 
and Awesome experience. Loucks Games was up next as I was recruited due to a large fast race 
walk field, I also served as super busy line clerk for 2500 athletes. The Buffalo Marathon is 
Memorial weekend, and I am pleased to say it is sanctioned and certified through USATF, I will 
assist with finishers medals once again. 
 
Chair reports: 
 Danielle Anderson is working on Sponsorships for the meets. 
 Kelsey Ryan is setting up smaller meets with fewer events. 
 Jacky Mendes gave the treasurer’s report.  The written report  can be seen at the end of 
these minutes. 
 
Sport Chairs: 
  Youth:  Jason Henderson reported on the volunteers for the upcoming meets. 
 LDR:  Eric Boyce gave the committee information about the upcoming LDR series.  He 
also talked about a change in procedure at the LDR events because of an incident that occurred 
at one event. (see Eric’s report at the end of the minutes.) 
 High Performance:  Matt Merrill was not in attendance. 
 
Committee reports: 
 Officials:  Kathy McLymond stated that the officials were ready for the upcoming May 
meets.   
  There are training Zoom available through Kathy and Scott Phoenix. 



              Membership:  Jim Glinsky was not present but his report can be seen at the end of 
these   minutes. 
 Safe Sport:  Lexi had nothing to report. 
 
At-Large:  There was nothing to report. 
 
Old business:  Don asked to volunteers to set up USATF booths at the Outdoor Sectionals 
  Rozanne reminded everyone  about the By Laws vote to take place at the June 
meeting. 
 
New Business:  Don expressed concerns about Sponsorships and Grants being a pathway 
forward to the     Association.   
 
Adjournment:  Jacky Mendez and Mike Nier made a notion and seconded, respectively, for the 
adjournment of the meeting at 9:00pm EST.  This motion was approved. 
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